
From Pastor Phill 
   
Finally. Construction – inside – is complete. As you see we’ve painted all spaces, 
and the four original bathrooms have been redone. In addition we added, in the 
East end of the Narthex, a handicapped, family bathroom, created in the space the 
Nurse’s Office used to be. That was done at the request of 2 of our Elders, both of 
whom had wheelchair-bound wives, and really needed a disability appropriate 
facility. That door, by the way, has a lock on the inside handle, so privacy is 
assured. 
 

A project not yet complete is the replanting of the Courtyard area, which will be 
undertaken in November – now ain’t the time to put new plants in. Summer is 
tough enough on us old plants… And then there is flooring in the Narthex and 
Sanctuary, at this time planned for spring of 2025. 
 

Some folks have asked about the process of determining what improvements to 
make, and oh, by the way, where the money comes from for these, in my view at 
least, necessary improvements. The process of deciding what to do has been in the 
hands of an Enhancement Committee, charged with considering what visitors to 
our church will see, really an outreach function; their recommendations were then 
discussed and approved by Church Council.  We could live with what we’re used 
to, right? But - - we want the best impression possible for visitors. 
 

We have been so blessed by the stewardship of our congregation that we had 
been able, 25 years ago, to establish a Dedicated Fund for repair and replacement 
of aging equipment and fixtures. Good thing too – we’ve been engaged in 
replacing the air conditioning units; mid-August we had a failure, the new one cost 
$27,000, and we had the money. Total cost for the recent painting, bathroom 
remodel, and upcoming Courtyard landscaping is about $140,000, and we have 
those funds too.  
 

Next year’s flooring replacement will approach $100,000 although we do not have 
those numbers in hand just yet. Why, you say – looks fine to me! Do look around. 
The carpet in the Narthex and Sanctuary is 18 years old, has held up well, and 
when you begin to notice, does need to be redone. 
 

Your Church Council has been excellent in the management of the funds you have 
donated to this parish.  
 
 

Worship Schedule 

Saturdays – 4 PM 
Sundays – 9 AM 

 

Bible Studies 

Sundays 

Bible Class – 10:15 AM  
(Parish Hall) 

 

Mondays 
Women's Bible Study – 
9:30 AM (Parish Hall) 

 

Tuesdays 
Read Scripture  

Women’s Bible Study -  
2:00 PM (Parish Hall) 

 

Wednesdays 
Bible Class - 9:30 AM 

(Parish Hall) 
 

Fridays 
Men's Bible Study - 9:00 AM 

1st, 3rd & 5th Friday  
(Parish Hall) 

 

Bible Class  
10:30 AM (Parish Hall) 

 

Office Hours 
Mon. – Thurs. 7:30-2 pm 

Fri. 7:30-Noon 
 

Starting September 16th 
Mon. – Fri. 7:30-3:30 pm 
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Ordering Altar Flowers 
By Florella Denzin & Denise Trevarrow 
 

1. Sign your name, occasion, and 
specific flower color (if you have 
a preference) on the weekend 
of your choice. Sign-up sheet is 
located right outside the Parish 
Hall.  

 

2. Pay $45 in your designated 
envelope labeled Altar Flowers. 

 

3. Take flowers home after worship 
on Sunday or pick them up from 
the church office on Monday or 
Tuesday.  

 

Altar Flowers 
September 7/8: 

Barbara Polhemus in loving 
memory of Thomas H. Polhemus 
and all those lost on 9/11/01 in 

the World Trade Center.  
 

September 14/15: 
Carol Haydter in loving memory 

of husband’s anniversary of being 
called home to heaven.   

 

September  21/22: 
Todd & Kathy  Schutt in 

celebration of their 25th wedding 
anniversary.     

 

September 28/29: 
Jim & Suzanne Dubcombe as they 

celebrate their 46th wedding 
anniversary.  

 

Bob & Vivian Beaugrand as they 
celebrate their 64th wedding 

anniversary. 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Church Family, 
 

As we step into September, a season of transition, we often find ourselves 

settling into new routines—whether it's the change in weather, or the change to 

our daily schedules after summer's end. For those of us returning to this area 

,there is most certainly a transition taking place. Well, and then, there’s this 

upcoming election… In the midst of these changes, I want to encourage everyone 

of us to make one habit a priority: immersing ourselves in God’s Word. 
 

The Bible is more than just a collection of ancient writings; it is the living, 

breathing Word of God. Hebrews 4:12 tells us, “For the word of God is living and 

active, sharper than any two-edged sword, piercing to the division of soul and of 

spirit, of joints and of marrow, and discerning the thoughts and intentions of the 

heart.” When we engage with Scripture, we are not merely reading words on a 

page—we are encountering Christ Himself. His Word has the power to transform 

our minds, guide our decisions, and shape our lives. 
 

In a world filled with noise, tumult, and distraction, it is easy to let our time 
with the Bible slip into the background. But this is exactly why we need to be 
intentional about being in God’s Word. It is our anchor in the storm, our light 
in the darkness, and our source of truth in a world full of uncertainty. 
 

This September, I want to encourage you to join one of our Bible Studies here 
at Crown of Life and renew your commitment to daily Scripture reading. 
Whether it’s finding a few quiet moments in the morning, or before bed, 
make it a priority to spend time in the Word. If you're looking for a place to 
start, consider joining our “Read Scripture” class as we will be just starting 
the New Testament! If you haven’t been reading with us through the Old 
Testament, then it would be a great time to join us on Tuesdays or 
Wednesdays! 
As we immerse ourselves in Scripture, let us remember that it is not merely 
an intellectual exercise, but a spiritual discipline. Approach the Bible with a 
heart open to what God wants to speak to you. 
 

From Pastor Mark 
 

by Roger Hicks, 

 

 

At November’s Voters’ Assembly you will vote on the corporate ministry plan, 
the budget for 2025, and at that time we’ll have a general conversation about 
our system of Dedicated Funds. If between now and then you would like to 
meet and talk about our financial processes and our financial health in 
general, please do call for an appointment. Our Officers, and I, will be happy to 
have a conversation with you. 
 

This edition of Jewels marks the end of summer – where did it go? For those of 
you not in the Valley of the Sun, we’ve saved your seats, and look forward to 
welcoming you back. I promise, it won’t snow here. And next up is 
Oktoberfest, Reformation, Thanksgiving, then Christmas, all coming in the rush 
that days and weeks have become. Here or away as you read this, may God 
bless you all! 

     Pastor Phill 

2 

October 2023 

   

Continued on pg. 3 

September 2024 

A special thank you to everyone at 
Crown of Life for your prayers, cards, 
and meals during this difficult time. 
Thank you so much for all your love 
and support.         - Jeff Holmes 
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Pray for understanding, and ask the Holy Spirit to reveal truths that will draw you closer to Christ and equip you for the 
work He has called you to do. 
 

I am excited to see how God will work in and through us as we commit to continue to be people of the Word at Crown of 
Life. Let’s encourage one another to begin a journey in God’s Word so that we can share insights, questions, and the ways 
in which God is speaking to us through Scripture. May this be a season of deepening faith and renewed passion for God’s 
Word. Let us be a church that not only knows the Bible but lives it out in our daily lives, reflecting Christ’s love and truth to 
the world around us. 
 

In Christ's love, 
Pastor Mark 
 

Assimilation News 
Judith Axelson, Assimilation Committee 

 

Your Assimilation Committee is busy planning this year’s 
activities. Three ways to get to know your church family are: 
sign up for Dinners for 6 (or 8) spares or pairs, sign up for 
Ladies out to Lunch every 3rd Tuesday of the month, Fun and 
fellowship with Games at 1 PM every Friday in the Parish 
Hall. Plus be a greeter! 
 

It is time to sign up now for Dinners for 6 the months of 
October-December. Sign-up is at the Information Desk. 
 

We celebrate the beginning of Advent with our soup supper 
the Saturday after Thanksgiving. We have reservations for 
Barleen’s “Home for the Holidays” show on December 19th. 
Sign-up is almost complete. 
 

Ash Wednesday Dinner is on March 5th and in early April, 
plan on “Phantom of the Opera” at the AZ Broadway 
Theater. 
 

Do sign up to be a greeter or cover the guest book.  We 
especially need Saturday 4 PM greeters. 
 

The Assimilation Committee meets on the 1st Tuesday of 

the month at 1 PM in the conference room.  Join us. 
 

 
 
 

 

 
Joining the Church Triumphant 

Crown of Life members who recently were called home to 
Heaven are: 

 

George Schwartz, June 2     Shirley Koester, July 17 
Cora Weiss, July 20     John Lindley, July 22 

Gail Holmes, August 13   Dennis Wolf, August 13 
 

We celebrate the victory won for all the faithful dead, but 
we grieve for our beloved as well, knowing that God honors 

our tears. 
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Dinners for 6 
Judith Axelson, Assimilation Committee 

 

One of the best ways to become part of your church 
family is to share a meal.  As we look around, there are so 
many of us we do not know let alone the different 
services.  Dinners for 6 (or 8), spares and pairs or 
whatever you want to call it is one of the best ways to 
know our church family.   
 

Here’s how it works:  
 

1) Sign up at the Information Desk, 
  

2) Groups of 3-4 couples and/or singles will be assigned,  
 

3) A lead couple will be the first host and will contact the 
rest of the group,  

 

4) The lead couple can either host the dinner or arrange 
for eating out. If eating in, the host provides the main 
dish and the others bring the salad and dessert, etc.,  

 

5) The lead will rotate until each couple has hosted. Each 
rotation will choose to eat in or out and whether it 
will be breakfast, lunch or supper.  
 

All expenses are “dutch.”  The first rotation is October-
December.  The second is January-March.   

 
 

 

 

We are in need of ushers for our    
services on Saturday at 4 pm and 
Sunday at 9 am. Easy training, 
meet lots of people, serve the 
Lord! Call Kathy Beilstein for more 
info :  623.523.3156. 

 
 
 

COL handbell choir is looking for ringers 
to begin in September or early 
October.  Practices will be on Thursdays 
at 1:00 PM.  Please contact Bob 
Coursen, at 303-513-4079 (call or text) 
or by email at rcoursen2@msn.com if 
you are interested! 
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Food service begins at 5 pm 
Brats, Hotdogs, Sauerkraut, Potato Salad, Chips, Pretzels, Dessert, Beer, Soda, Water 

$10.00 per person 
Enjoy live accordion music, bag toss, Euchre, dancing 

Limited picnic tables and handicapped seating available, bring a lawn chair 
 

Deadline for sign-up is October 6th 

CROWN OF LIFE OKTOBERFEST 2024 VOLUNTEER FORM 
The Oktoberfest Teams Need Your Help! If you are interested in assisting with 
Food Prep, Serving, and/or Clean-Up, please fill out the form below. You can 

sign up for one, two or all! Please place this completed sheet in the Oktoberfest 
Box in the office. Once your form has been received, you will receive an 

acknowledgment email to confirm your information and provide further details. 
Questions? Contact Eddie Mallonen at 414-484-7541 

FOOD PREP – THUR OCT 10th 4 – 7 PM  /   COOKING – FRI OCT 11th 2 – 6 PM 
Food Preparation will be done in the Church Kitchen and Parish Hall. Please 

plan to arrive by 3:45 P.M. We will begin with an overview of prep, prayer and 
then we will move to our stations and begin. We have aprons available but feel 
free to bring your own. If you have limitations that require you to sit, please let 

us know on the “Notes” line below. Please print your information below:  
          ________  PREP - THURSDAY                      _________ COOKING - FRIDAY 

LAST NAME:______________________  FIRST NAME:_____________________        
EMAIL & PHONE:__________________________________________________ 
NOTES:__________________________________________________________ 

BEVERAGE & FOOD DISTRIBUTION – FRIDAY OCTOBER 11TH 3 PM – 7:00 PM 
Beverage Distribution will need volunteers for serving beverages (Beer in ¼ 

barrels, canned other beverages in waist-height coolers. Food Distribution will 
need volunteers to distribute brats and hot dogs. Other items will be self-serve 
and will need someone to monitor levels. Please print your information below: 
LAST NAME:_____________________  FIRST NAME:____________________        
EMAIL & PHONE:________________________________________________ 

CLEAN-UP – FRIDAY OCTOBER 11TH 7:00 P.M. – 8:00 P.M.  
Clean-Up will begin at 7:00 P.M. SCW will take care of removing the garbage 

cans. We are only responsible for cleaning up decorations, tables, putting 
garbage in the cans, etc. We expect it to be a low-level, easy clean up. Please 

print your information below: 
LAST NAME:_____________________  FIRST NAME:____________________        
EMAIL & PHONE:________________________________________________ 

OKTOBERFEST SIGN-UP 
 

Friday, October 11  
from 4 - 8 pm 
Beardsley Park  

12755 W Beardsley Rd 
Sun City West 

 

$10 per person includes: Brats, Hotdogs, 
Sauerkraut, Potato Salad, Chips, Pretzels, 

Dessert, Beer, Soda, and Water 
 

Enjoy live accordion music, bag toss, 
Euchre, and dancing 

 

Deadline for sign-up is October 6th 
 

YES! We’d love to attend Oktoberfest! 
 

Tickets Needed: _____________ 
 
________ Tickets x $10 = ________Total 
 
________ Cash                  ________Check 
 

Please make checks payable to: 
Crown of Life Lutheran Church 
 

Please place from and payment in the 
Oktoberfest box in the church office.  
 

When you arrive, you will check in at the 
main gate and receive your wristband.   



             
 

  

Worship Service 

1. Music 

• Organist - Bob Coursen (303.513.4079) 

• Choir Director–Choir–Handbell Ringers 

Matt Deller (choir@colchurch.com) 

2. Altar Guild (Nada McCrea 623.238.2478 

3. Flowers  

  (Florella Denzin 623.670.4320/ 

  Denise Trevarrow 623.879.2630) 

4.  Information Desk-Greeters-Guest Book 

       (Judith Axelson 720.530.0864) 

5. Ushers (Kathy Beilstein 623.523.3156) 

6. Sound Technicians-Screens-Streaming 

       (Zach Mulso 651.895.6804) 

7. Coffee Hour (Sharon Kristof 708.337.6050) 

 

Church Leadership 

1. Corporate Officers, President 

       (Gene Kuebler 623.584.4566) 

2. Board of Elders, Chairman 

       (Tom Mertins 623.466.9172) 

3. Board of Trustees, Chairman  

       (Bob Hammann 623.328.5505) 

 

Outreach 

1. Board of Missions, Chairman 

       (Diane Hammann 262.825.2823) 

2. LWML (Darlene Markle 970.623.9360) 

3. Quilters (Marlene Peterson 623.556.1055) 

4. Stitchers (Lola Leshney 623.826.9237 / 

       Rita Grover 623.247.9604) 

Bible Study Leaders 

1.  Sunday (Pastor Mirly 314.920.1103 ) 

2.  Monday  

       (Darline Vanderwerf 623.544.4038) 

3.  Tuesday (Barbie Airey 636.399.7910) 

4.  Wednesday (Pastor Mark 636.399.5114) 

5.  Friday (Pastor Vern 623.476.5377) 

 

Social 

1. Assimilation-Dinner for Six-Out to Lunch 

Friday Games – Special Events 

(Judith Axelson 720.530.0864) 

2. Hospitality (Sharon Kristof 708.337.6050) 

 

Care Ministries 

1. GriefCare (Christine Escobar 808.778.1141) 

2. Stephen Ministry  

(Lola Leshney 623.826.9237) 

3. Prayer Group  

(Kathe Schmidt 307.277.3447) 

4. Visiting Team  

(Darlene Markle 970.623.9360/ 
             Dee Harries 785.562.6801) 

5. Meal Team (Robin Coursen 303.249.2644) 

6. Handyman & Technology Teams   

(Duane Rawson 928.925.0453) 

7. Schole Volunteers  

(Donna Giles 623.542.0020) 

8. Community Resources & Education Speakers 

and Special Programs 

(Christine Escobar 808.778.1141) 

 

Set Apart to Serve as the Body of Christ in this World 
Christine Escobar, Care Ministry Coordinator 
 

As each has received a gift, use it to serve one another, as good stewards of God’s varied grace:  
whoever speaks, as one who speaks oracles of God; whoever serves, as one who serves by the 
strength that God supplies—in order that in everything God may be glorified through Jesus Christ.  To 
him belong glory and dominion forever and ever.  Amen. (1 Peter 4:10-11) 

 

Over this last summer, our Care Ministry volunteers have continued to meet the needs of our church family.  In July 
2024, our volunteers made 20 visits, served 12 meals, and assisted 3 people with light handyman tasks.  Thank you to all 
who have been our Lord’s hands, feet, and heart with our church family. 
 

Welcome fall weather! As you feel your energy level increasing in anticipation of cooler weather and you want to join 
in the life of our church famil, but don’t know whom to contact, this is a list of our many church ministries and the 
contact person for each.  The best way to join in the active and joy-filled life of our church and build new friendships is 
to participate in one (or more) of our ministries. 
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Rejoicing in the Love of our God 

by Roger Hicks, 

 

 

Christine Escobar, GriefCare Coordinator 
 

It is essential to call on the Lord when we are grieving the death of a loved one.   
Our lives are changed forever.  We will not hear our loved one call us again, and  
we will not be able to share our thoughts and special moments with our loved one again, this side of Heaven. 
 

In Psalm 91, David leads us in a prayer of trusting our God 

when we feel crushed and vulnerable. 

Psalm 91: My Refuge and My Fortress 

 He who dwells in the shelter of the Most High will abide 

in the shadow of the Almighty. 
2 I will say to the Lord, “My refuge and my fortress, my God, 

in whom I trust.” 

9 Because you have made the Lord your dwelling place — the 

Most High, who is my refuge 
10 no evil shall be allowed to befall you, no plague come near 

your tent. 

11 For he will command his angels concerning you to guard 

you in all your ways. 
12 On their hands they will bear you up, 

    lest you strike your foot against a stone. 
14 “Because he holds fast to me in love, I will deliver him; I 

will protect him, because he knows my name. 
15 When he calls to me, I will answer him; I will be with him 

in trouble; I will rescue him and honor him. 

In Psalm 30, David leads us in praising the Lord for what He has 

done in our lives. 

Psalm 30: A Song 

I will exalt you, Lord, for you lifted me out of the depths and 

did not let my enemies gloat over me. 
2 Lord my God, I called to you for help, and you healed me. 
3 You, Lord, brought me up from the realm of the dead; you 

spared me from going down to the pit. 

4 Sing the praises of the Lord, you his faithful people; praise his 

holy name. 
5 For his anger lasts only a moment, but his favor lasts a 

lifetime; weeping may stay for the night, but rejoicing comes in 

the morning. 

8 To you, Lord, I called; to the Lord I cried for mercy: 
11 You turned my wailing into dancing; you removed my 

sackcloth and clothed me with joy, 
12 that my heart may sing your praises and not be silent. 

 Lord my God, I will praise you forever. 

If we are still searching for how we can rejoice at such a time as grieving the death of a loved one, Jesus tells us in Luke 10:20 
“… rejoice that your names are written in heaven.” 
 

Grieving is an important part of honoring the gift the Lord gave us in our loved ones and adjusting to the changes in our lives.  
However, praising the Lord and rejoicing in the fact that he has such a great love for us and our loved ones that He wants us 
with him for eternity in Heaven keeps us moving forward and living out the purpose for which God created us. 
 

If you are grieving the death of a loved one, please join us for our fall GriefCare group.  We will hold our first session, Is This 
Normal? Wednesday, September 4, from 9:30 to 11:30 a.m., in the Chapel.  (We will provide refreshments.) 
 

Please call Christine Escobar at 808.778.1141 or email griefcare@colchurch.com for more information and to register for 
these sessions.  
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STITCHERS MINISTRY 
Rita Grover 
 

Stitchers are going strong. Please come see what we have been doing! We meet  
every Tuesday morning from 8-11 a.m.; however, just come when you can! Get to  
meet new people and be a part of a fun, ongoing project. Plastic bags are cut, tied  
(made into plarn), and knitted or crocheted into Mats that then are given to  
unhoused Veterans (and others). We continually collect plastic bags. If you make a  
donation of used plastic bags, please do not tie them up, just leave them flat. To this date our little group at Crown 
of Life has donated 448 mats. Please come and see what we are doing. We need cutters, plarn makers, and mat 
makers!  
 
 
 
 
 

 
Again, when donating please do NOT tie the bags – just leave them flat as shown above.                 

September 2024 

NO: Please do not tie bags  YES: Please lay bags flat  

Crown of Life Prayer Support 
Kathe Schmidt, Prayer Team 

 

Prayer is a gift from God, as our Faith is a gift from God.  At Crown of Life Lutheran Church we believe that prayer is 
our blessed direct connection to God the Father and His Son Jesus, by the power of the Holy Spirit living in us.  As 
members of Christ’s body we as individuals are drawn to talk to God daily  to offer Him thanks and praise; to ask for 
His forgiveness and guidance; and to seek His blessings and protection for ourselves and others in need.  When we 
gather at church as a community of believers, we speak and sing our thanks and praises together and, strengthened 
as a group, pray to Jesus and the Father to touch the sick and bring wholeness to all His children in need.  
 

In addition, as Jesus pleads continuously with the Father on our behalf, He knows that when we’re hurting and 
troubled, we need support from our Shepherds and fellow Christians, being able to talk to someone, to ease the 
load.  Prayer support at Crown of Life is available in several ways: 
 

• If it’s an urgent family matter, the Pastors are informed who provide calm and bring knowledgeable 
resources to the conversation.  Such needs are covered by a phone call to the church office at 623-546-6228. 

 

• To ask a member or friend to intercede and plead on our behalf without delay, is to make that person aware 
of it in one of two ways.  Write down the prayer need on one of the prayer cards in the pews and place it in 
the offering plate or in the Prayer Box mounted in the Narthex.  The person in need will be lifted up to the 
Lord’s mercy by the Prayer Warriors when they meet on Monday morning in the Chapel added to prayer 
requests received from Bible Study attendees. 

 

• The other path is to send an email with the prayer request to prayer@colchuch.com.  These email requests 
for either healing or any other concern will reach faithful congregation members who have signed up to pray 
on their own for the person in need.  Please send questions about this email prayer ministry to Lisa Safago at 
safago.lisa@gmail.com. 

 

Crown of Life also makes a monthly Prayer Calendar available, with encouraging scripture passages and words of 
wisdom guided by the Holy Spirit.  Please feel free to ask any questions you may have of Kathe Schmidt at 307-277-
3447, or call the church office, at 623-546-6228.  God’s blessings to all. 
 

 

mailto:prayer@colchuch.com
mailto:safago.lisa@gmail.com


             
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

        TECH CORNER 
I finally get my own corner (or wherever Holly puts me)! Volunteers are essential to making a service and even a 
whole weekend go smoothly. The more help there is, the less YOU have to help! Even if you commit to help out once 
a month, it takes the pressure off of others! I make this plea because we need some help on Saturday Evening 
services with Sound/Lights and ProPresenter Operators. If you want to volunteer, please email me at zach@colchurch 
or call me in the church office at 623-546-6228! The more help, the merrier! 

 

 

LWML NEWS 
Darlene Markle 

 

Welcome back ladies, 
 

Can you believe it’s been 6 months since the women-on-a-mission were together celebrating the Thank You Tea!  I 
am looking forward to seeing everyone and embracing our friendships with hugs and the Good News of Jesus 
working in our lives.  
 

Some of you have moved from your homes to other cities or states and even in the area.  Still others have moved 
to their eternal home, Heaven. No matter what changes you have experienced, God has put us together to enrich 
our friendships through joys and sorrows. We will always be sisters-in-Christ despite the changes. The one 
constant in our lives is Jesus. Hebrews 13:5b says, “I will never leave you nor forsake you.” 
 

Let’s embrace our friends and welcome new women coming into our church. There are so many opportunities to 
serve and be a blessing to others. 
 

We welcome two new ladies to the Executive Board: Denise Trevarrow as treasurer and Karen Block as secretary. 
All of us are excited about the scheduled speakers and programs planned. Meetings are on the second Tuesday of 
each month in the Chapel beginning at 1pm except for the December and April meetings. They are special 
celebrations held in the Parish Hall.  
 

At the first meeting you will receive a, Meeting and Events Schedule which is a small pamphlet of all the dates and 
programs you’ll need to know along with other helpful facts about us. We serve refreshments and will have some 
surprise give-aways and more!  We want to encourage you to share your ideas with us. Tell us what topics you 
are interested in and let’s get plugged in trying some new things! Perhaps you’ve tried a program at your former 
church that you think might work here. Let us hear your input! It could be a blessing.  
 

Two weeks ago, the Vacation Bible School Super Heroes participated in a challenge;   “Jump for 
Jesus.”  Each participant jumped rope in hopes to score their highest amount of jumps.  They practiced daily and 
by Friday they were to tally their score on a small piece of paper along with their first name.  The children were 
told they were helping us support a mission grant, “Children’s Adventure Time After School Program” in California. 
Their totals are now in a container waiting to be revealed at our first meeting.  So ladies, bring your copper coins 
to the September meeting and become a Super Hero too!  Mark 12:42 “And a poor widow came and put in two 
small copper coins, which made a penny”. 
 

Be sure to mark your calendar for our upcoming events: 
 

September 10: LWML meeting at 1 pm in the Chapel 
October 5-6: LWML Weekend celebration 
October 8: LWML meeting at 1 pm in the Chapel.  Missions Speaker, Diane Hammann 
October 26: Fall Celebration in Wickenberg, Saturday 8-2 pm  “Let Your Light Shine”  

In-gathering, non-perishable food.   Carpooling available. 
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GREETERS 
Saturday: Jan Knutson, Arline Orchowski, Bill and Nada McCrea 
Sunday: Kathy Schutt, Elizabeth Young, Dene Munzinger, Faye McDowell 
Guestbook: Victoria Mills 
 

 
 

 

1 Donna Dempsey 
1 Florella Denzin 
1 Audrey Harpt 
1 Jan Knutsen 
1 Melvin Nicholson 
1 Darleen Wall 
2 Lynda Frankeberger 
2 Lois Hildahl 
2 Marlene Peterson 
2 Linda Swanson 
2 Merv Tvinnereim 
3 Susie Tomaszewski 
5 Richard Anderson 
5 Richard Clancy 
6 Steve Buda 
6 Sam Genco 
6 Pat Pritchard 
6 Jan Rittmaster 
6 David Toepel 
7 Jim Haar 
7 Merle Huff 
7 Mike Krischler 

8 Bob Deines 
8 Earle Denny 
8 Joyce Lundquist 
8 Merv Schmidt 
9 Deb Christ 
9 Connie Droescher 
9 Joann Jones 
10 Rick Hoepner 
11 John Obradovich 
12 Sue Hood 
13 Donald Sandstede 
14 Marv Dietrich 
14 Joyce Nance 
14 Carolyn Obradovich 
15 Ilene Kuebler 
16 Jim Bor 
16 Janice Earl 
16 Jeffrey Grover 
16 Wes Horen 
16 Donna Koelling 
16 Catharine Layman 
16 Joe Natale 
17 Annie Somermeyer 
 

September Servants 
Senior Pastor         Rev. Phill Robbins 
Associate Pastor   Rev. Mark Airey 
Pastoral Assistants Rev. Vern Ermeling,  
Rev. Ray Mirly 
 

ELDERS 
(4:00) Gerry Harpt, Ron Mara, Tom Mertins, Chris 

Beck 
(9:00) Gerry Harpt, Mark Budensiek, Chris Schmidt, 

Eddie Mallonen 
 

TRUSTEES 
(4:00) Mike Markle 
(9:00) Duane Rawson 
 

FLOWERS 
Judy Briddle, Florella Denzin, Vicki Jolin, Sheila 
Mecham, Karen Murphy, Darlene McAfee, Judy 
Razo, Lynda Rud, Denise Trevarrow, Jan Tvinnereim 
 

LIVESTREAM 
Sept. 1: Zach Mulso 
Sept. 8: Lisa Safago 
Sept. 15: Tom Mertins 
Sept. 22: Cathy Meyer 
Sept. 29: Zach Mulso 
 

SOUND 
Sept. 1: Kathy Beilstein 
Sept. 7: Zach Mulso 
Sept. 8: Larry Mills 
Sept 14: Cathy Meyer 
Sept. 15: Todd Schutt 
Sept. 21: Joe Jellison 
Sept. 22: Henry Munzinger 
Sept 28: Dana Boesen 
Sept. 29: Kathy Beilstein 
 

SCREENS  
Sept. 1: Bruce Borchert 
Sept. 7: Mila Boesen 
Sept. 8: Neil White 
Sept. 14: Kathy Beilstein 
Sept. 15: Ken Coffman 
Sept. 21: Zach Mulso 
Sept. 22: Eddie Mallonen 
Sept. 28: Darlene McAfee 
Sept. 29: Judy Brodzeller 

 

TELLERS 
Kathy Beilstein, Judy Briddle, Chris Grundy, Dale 
Johnson, Sheila Mecham, Sub – Ken Grover 
 

ALTAR GUILD  
(4:00) Arline Orchowski, Karin Kruppe   
(9:00) Holly Browning, Pat Coyle 
 

Ushers 
(4:00)  Jim Drake, Jan Drake, Evelin Lackey, Rita  
             Grover 
(9:00) Carl & Holly Browning, Mike Markle, Carl  
           Niemeier 

 
 

 

 

18 Eric Jager 
19 Ron Christ 
19 Jerry Roe 
20 Kathleen Johnson 
21 Mark Budensiek 
21 Lane Landercasper 
22 Debbie Leisure 
22 Kathleen Mikesich-Goble 
23 Pat Achtenberg 
23 Fred Layman 
23 Jean Majka 
25 LaDonna Jenner 
25 Sherrie Jessen 
25 Kathy Labus 
25 Jean Lange 
25 Doris Leibbrandt 
27 Shane Schuessler 
27 Jan Tvinnereim 
28 Christine Escobar 
28 Carolyn Ziegler 
29 Steve Walker 
30 Jan Seaman 
30 Ralph Wenstone 

22 Jack and Pat Coyle 
22 Michael and Darlene Markle 
23 Emil and Jan Seaman 
25 Merle and Carol Huff 
26 Gene and Judith Axelson 
27 Leonard and Shirley Swartz  
29 Dave and Donna Roeker 
30 Vivian and Bob Beaugrand 
30 James and Suzanne Duncombe 

September 2024 

1 Al and Ginny McDuffee 
2 Arlin and Lynn Bates 
2 Randy and Lorrie Schulz 
4 Paul and Martha Plapp 
7 Willie and Joyce Lundquist 
9 Don and Marlie Abrahamson 
9 Rose and Glen Walloch 
18 Todd and Kathy Schutt 
19 Edwin Crabbe and Liz Wright 



             
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


